
Witley C of E Infant School  
Newsletter no. 27 – Spring Term 

Friday, 4th April 2025 

 
Learn, love and flourish together  

Our value this term is resilience 
 

Target attendance for the Year 95% 
This year’s attendance is 95.5% 

 

"For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him 
shall not perish but have eternal life."   John 3:16 

Dear Parents/Carers and Children,       

Pause Afternoon 

On Tuesday all of our children spent the afternoon in mixed year groups 
reflecting on the Easter story. Children joined their friends visiting the different 
classrooms. In Dolphins Class they learnt about the symbols of Easter and visited 
the Forest School in search of hidden eggs. 
 
In Penguins Class they learnt the importance of 
sending messages of love at different times of 
the year and made a special Easter card for our 

families. 
 
In the Jubilee Hall, Mrs Graham helped 
the children tell the story of Easter 
through drama. They dressed up in 
costumes to become a character in the 
Easter story. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 2 Royalty Day 

 

 

Puffin Class enjoyed performing their class assembly to parents 

and children last Monday. We learnt about Henry VIII and his 

many wives as well as other notable monarchs as part of our 

history curriculum. Well done Year 2 – a magnificent 

performance! 

 

 

Easter Service at All Saints 

It was lovely to see so many parents at our Church this week as 

Revd Ann and Victoria led the Easter service. We learnt about how 

Easter eggs remind us of 

the tomb where Jesus was 

laid and the significance of 

the cross on our hot cross 

buns. 

 

Finally, thank you to those 

who supported our Year 2 sale. We raised over £60 for 

Charlie’s Promise charity.  

In assembly we have talked about the 

charities we support. Lots of the children 

have already talked about Charlie’s 

Promise in school and we learnt about 

how the charity helps teenagers make the right choices and not 

to hurt each other. 

 

Have a lovely Easter break,  

Mrs Szczepanski and all the staff 

 



 

News from Friends of Witley School 
 

Happy Easter everyone, if you’ve made it this far through this final week of overtired children and 
too much chocolate then well done! The Easter Egg Hunt at the beginning of the week was a hit with 
the children with the eggs provided by FWS. 
 
We should all be nursing hangovers and icing sore legs today after The Barn Dance but sadly that 
one didn’t quite work out - maybe we scared you all off with our cowgirl video?! We hope we’ll have 
your support for the rest of our events this year.  
 
Jo had a great morning on World Book Day doing book themed drama workshops with each class. 
The book was Ruby’s Worry and the children were so engaged and sweet, sharing their own worries 
and acting out sections from the book with enthusiasm.  
 
Hopefully the children will come home today talking about the Sublime Science Show we have 
organised and are inspired to make potions and blow stuff up in your kitchens – sorry about the 
slime!  
 
We’ve had a relatively quiet term for events but a big term for spending. This term we have spent 
£4600 of your brilliant donations, which have paid for: 
 
Gym benches for the hall, large outdoor wooden play kitchen for Dolphins Class 
Outdoor reading pod, wooden planks for building and play 
35 Toots (basic flutes) for Year 2, wooden toys and puzzles, art supplies including pencils, sugar 
paper, scissors, masking tape, clay, Little Wandle books, exercise books, paper trimmer, art drying 
rack  
Coaches and trip costs to Marwell Zoo, Brooklands and Haslemere Museum 
Sublime Science Show for all year groups 
 
We will have more invoices to pay from The Opal Play Scheme after Easter and will be funding 
further development of the play facilities in the playground, including some outdoor musical 
instruments. We are always open to suggestions on how we can spend the money you donate so do 
get in touch.  
 
Coming up after Easter we have: 
 
April 25th Break The Rules Day           May 10th Witstock                 May 22nd Colour Run 
June 20th Sponsored Danceathon      June 29th Witley v Hambledon Cricket  
July 6th Summer Social                         July 18th Leavers Dinner  
 
We are also adding a Pop-up Bar in The Churchfield pencilled for July 11th, weather permitting, 
thanks in advance to The Squires and The Strongs for always being so generous with their land. 
Come and have a few drinks in the gorgeous woodland with music and fairy lights and just a stumble 
home. 
 
We’re also hoping to hold another Bingo night - we all want to see your chicken impressions one 
more time….. 
 
Have a fantastic Easter and we’ll see you on the 22nd with the Cake Raffle and a busy term to follow. 
 
Jo, Tiff, Sam, Emily and Anna xxx  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Cake Raffle 

Thank you to the Hunnex family for the yummy chocolate cake 

Congratulations to Alfie in Dolphins who won! 

 

Allergies: Please note some cakes are shop bought and                                                                                                                       

some are homemade and therefore we cannot guarantee that they are nut free. 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

WED 30 April 7-8pm GLP Train to Teach webinar 
  
Register online: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/train-to-teach-in-godalming-info-webinar-
tickets-1303052678639?aff=oddtdtcreator 
  
Find out more about our fantastic teacher training PGCE course based in Godalming schools, with a 
focus on providing excellent experiences and support: 

• PGCE course in Godalming: you’ll be based in local partner schools, ensuring a practical and 
immersive training practice. 

• Outstanding training at Winchester University: you’ll be studying once a fortnight with 
Winchester University, known for its superior teacher training programmes. 

• Access to a range of schools: you’ll gain experience in multiple schools, all committed to 
prioritising the child's broadest educational experience. 

• Travel bursary: you can apply for a travel bursary of up to £800 to help with the costs of 
commuting. 

• Small cohorts: you’ll be part of a deliberately small group to provide a personalised, hands-
on training experience. 

• Focus on resilience: you’ll be guided to build resilience, key for navigating the challenges of 
this rewarding teaching career. 

  
Join our supportive and career-focused programme and you will access: 

• Excellent employment opportunities: Graduates of the GET Teaching programme are in 
high demand, with some schools in the GLP network now employing GET Teaching alumni as 
50% of their teaching staff - shows the trust and value these schools place in our training. 

• Career advancement: GET Teaching alumni don’t just stop at being classroom teachers. 
Many are already progressing into middle management roles, with a clear path toward 
senior leadership positions. 

• Continued support for career development: Even after completing the course, there is 
ongoing support for early career development, helping teachers continue to build resilience 
and grow in their profession. 

  

Make a difference in young lives – Train to Teach with the GLP 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/train-to-teach-in-godalming-info-webinar-tickets-1303052678639?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/train-to-teach-in-godalming-info-webinar-tickets-1303052678639?aff=oddtdtcreator


SCHOOL CALENDAR  - Witley C of E Infant School 

Please also check our ‘new calendar’ on our website for all school events. 

DAY DATE ACADEMIC YEAR 2024 -25 

Fri 04.04 1.05 pm LAST DAY OF TERM.  PLEASE NOTE EARLIER FINISH 

Sublime Science Workshop – all year groups during the morning (paid for by 

FWS – thank you!) 

  EASTER HOLIDAYS 7th – 21st April 2025 

Tues 22.04 First Day of term 

Sat 26.04 MESSY CHURCH at All Saints 

Mon 05.05 BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Sat 10.05 WITSTOCK 2025 – Chichester Hall 

Weds 14.05 Year 1 Class Assembly in the Jubilee Hall – 9.05 am. Parents invited 

Mon 19.05 Week beginning 19th May is ‘Walk to School’ week. Get your walking shoes on! 

Fri 23.05 INSET Day no. 5 

  MAY HALF TERM HOLIDAY   26th – 30th May 2025 

Mon 02.06 First day of term 

SAT 07.06 School Open Day for new families joining us in September and prospective 

parents September 2026   2 – 4 pm 

Mon 09.06 Year 1 Phonics Screening Check (all week) 

Mon 16.06 Year R Class Assembly in the Jubilee Hall at 2.15 pm followed by Open 

Classroom for ALL year groups 2.45 – 3.30 pm 

Tues 24.06 Tuesley Farm Trip for Year R (details to follow) 

Tues 01.07 Chichester Harbour Trip for Year 1 (details to follow) 

Fri 

 

04.07 Sayers Croft Trip for Year 2 (details to follow) 

There is no charge for this trip.  

https://www.witley.surrey.sch.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weds 09.07 Sports morning for all year groups starting at 9.05 am and finishing approx. 

9.50 am. Parents welcome. 

Tues 22.07 1.05 pm LAST DAY OF TERM.  PLEASE NOTE EARLIER FINISH 

DAY DATE ACADEMIC YEAR 2025 -26 

Weds 03.09.25 INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Th 04.09 Year 1 and Year 2 return at 8.45 am/EYFS Home visits 

Fri 05.09 EYFS Home visits 

Mon 08.09 EYFS – all children in until 1.10 pm 

Tues  09.09 EYFS – all children in full time until 3.15 pm 

Fri 24.10 Last day of term – finish at 3.15 pm 

  HALF TERM – 27 October  to 31 October 

Mon 03.11.25 INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 



 

 

 

 



 

 


